
OCTOBER 2023 BOARD MEETING  

UTILITIES MANAGER MIKE SUNDBY 

 

1. TAYLORSVILLE LIFT STATION IS APPROXIMATELY 95% COMPLETE.  
2. SOMMER CUNNINGHAM HAS COMPLETED THE SELF STUDY COURSE FROM 

SACRAMENTO STATE UNIVERSITY.  WE HAVE ENROLLED HER FOR THE CERTIFICATION 
TEST. 

3. REMOVED OLD GENERATOR FROM THE ELEVATED STAND WITH THE HELP OF CODY JOE 
PEARCE.  WAITING ON THE ARRIVAL OF OUR PERMANENT GENERATOR. 

4. SECURITY SYSTEM PURCHASE IS IN THE FINAL STAGES. 
5. PURCHASED 20 MORE SMART FLOW METERS IN ANTICIPATION OF BEGINNING NORTH 

MAIN WATER LINE REPLACEMENT PROJECT. 
6. PG&E CONTINUES WORKING ON WOLF CREEK ROAD, KINDER, AND PINE STREETS. 
7. CAL TRANS ALONG WITH THE LANDSCAPE COMPANY MARINA COMPLETED THEIR 

PROJECT ON HIGHWAY 89.  HOWEVER, THE WATER LINES DID NOT PASS THE PRESSURE 
TEST.  SUSPECT TWO LEAKS UNDER THE HIGHWAY. 

8. WE HAD A PRECONSTRUCTION MEETING WITH DIG IT REGARDING THE NORTH MAIN 
PROJECT.  THEY ARE AWAITING THE BRASS PARTS.   

9. OUR LEASE FOR OUR OFFICE AND CONNEX BOXES RAN OUT.  WE FELT THEIR PRICE TO 
PURCHASE WAS TOO HIGH.  WE MOVED OUR OFFICE TO THE CONCESSION STAND IN 
THE PARK TO SAVE MONEY.  WE ALSO PURCHASED USED CONNEX BOXES AT A 
SUBSTANTIAL SAVINGS TO THE DISTRICT.   

10. RECEIVED A QUOTE ON THE POOL REPAIR.  WILL GET A COUPLE OF MORE BIDS. 
11. PURCHASED PARTS TO FIX CRESCENT MILLS FIRE HYDRANT. 
12. WE MADE APPROXIMATELY $50,000 ON THE SALE OF POTABLE WATER TO 

UNDERGROUND UTILITIES AND THE SOIL REMOVAL COMPANY ERRG. 
13. CLEANING UP OUR SITES AND THE 5 ACRE LOT 
14. WE’VE HAD A CHANGE IN STAFFING WITH THE RELEASE OF TWO EMPLOYEES AND THE 

HIRING OF TWO EMPLOYEES.  

 

 

 


